
Voluntary Reassignment Notice 
 

 
Announcement: 
A decision has been made to fill a position through voluntary reassignment.  The position is a 
Public Health Analyst, GS-0685-13 and the position is located in the Center for Tobacco 
Products (CTP), Office of Science (OS), Division of Research and Knowledge Integration 
(DRKI), located in Beltsville, MD. This notice is being issued in accordance with Article 35, 
Section 2. 1. of the Consolidated Collective Bargaining Agreement between HHS and NTEU.  
 
Interested individuals should contact CTP-Recruitment@fda.hhs.gov via the enclosed contact 
information to request consideration for this reassignment opportunity. The selection(s) for the 
reassignment, if any, will be communicated to applicants. 
 
 
Bargaining Unit Status:  Bargaining Unit Position 
 
Position:     Public Health Analyst, GS-0685-13 
 
Office Location:   FDA 
     Center for Tobacco Products 

Office of Science 
11785 Beltsville Drive 
Beltsville, MD 20705 

 
Duty Location:   Anywhere in the U.S. (REMOTE JOB) 
 
Opening Date:    December 18, 2023 
Closing Date:    January 02, 2024 
 
Area of Consideration:  FDA-Wide 
 
Relocation Expenses:   Travel expenses will not be paid 
 
Job Overview and Qualifications:  
The FDA, CTP, OS, DRKI is seeking candidates interested in a voluntary reassignment 
opportunity. CTP is recruiting a Public Health Analyst GS-0685-13. Qualified applicants must 
demonstrate specialized experience at the GS-13 level to be considered for this reassignment.  
 
 
Application Procedures:  
This reassignment opportunity is open to all qualified candidates. Interested applicants should 
submit a resume or CV, and a copy of your most recent SF-50 (Notification of Personnel Action) 
identifying current pay plan, series, and grade.  Commissioned Corps Officers are also 
encouraged to apply and should submit a resume or CV. 
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Please enter Reassignment: Public Health Analyst (December) in the subject line of e-mail.  
 

CTP-Recruitment@fda.hhs.gov 
 
To be considered for this opportunity, all requested documentation must be submitted by the date 
this announcement closes, Tuesday, January 02, 2024.   
 

*THIS IS NOT AN OFFICIAL VACANCY ANNOUNCEMENT UNDER THE MERIT 
PROMOTION SYSTEM* 
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